
 

 
Florida Power & Light Company 
700 Universe Boulevard, Juno Beach, FL 33408 

 
May 31, 2022 
 
Paul Brazil 
Director of Public Works 
Town of Palm Beach  
360 S. County Road 
Palm Beach, FL 33480 
 
Dear Mr. Brazil, 
 
Florida Power & Light Company is requesting a waiver to be able to complete work that will require a 
road and lane closure within the town of Palm Beach to install an underground cable and transformer. 
The work is needed to provide electric service to a new residence. 
 
If the waiver is approved, all property owners impacted by the road closure will be notified prior to the 
start of the job.  
 
We would like to request the job to take place during the week from 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. A three-day road 
closure and a two-day lane closure will be required. This includes the transformer and cable installation 
and road restoration.  
 
The work will take place at 1500 North Ocean Boulevard. The following road and lane closures will take 
place during this time: 
 

 Mediterranean Road between North Ocean Boulevard and North Lake Way. 
 
Thank you for considering this request for waiver. Please do not hesitate to call me at 561-758-4738 or 
Senior Customer Advisor Robert Weese at 561-685-4814 should you need additional information.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Sharon Parker 
Production Lead 
Florida Power & Light Company 


